MEMO  

3 December, 2008

To:
Sabah Randhawa


Provost

From:
Walt Loveland, Chair


University Budget Committee

Re:
Resource Fee Recommendation

The University Budget Committee has discussed the OUS proposed elimination of resource fees, reviewed the current status of tuition and fees at OSU, and makes the following recommendations:

· Eliminate TRF, registration and programmatic resource fees for undergraduate students effective Fall 2008.

· Make the elimination of resource fees revenue neutral to the university and avoid major impacts on students.

· Defer any potential changes on resource fees for graduate students pending completion of a study by graduate school deans across the university system.  Changes may also be subject to collective bargaining.
· Defer any potential changes on resource fees for professional students pending further study.
· Roll current resource fees into general tuition with the exception of the undergraduate programmatic resource fees in the Colleges of Engineering and Business and the Honors College.  Convert programmatic fees for these three colleges to differential tuition.

· Roll the following resource fees into tuition:  Technology Resource Fee and Registration Fee, which are universal fees; and programmatic fees in the Colleges of Education, Health and Human Sciences, Liberal Arts, and Science. 

· Increase general tuition to raise an amount equal to 10% of the differential tuition charged to students, which would be set aside for fee remissions for students paying a differential tuition.

· For colleges that are currently charging programmatic resource fees, adjust their base budgets to make up for the eliminated fees, so that they suffer no revenue loss. Allocate to Student Affairs the amount currently raised by the Registration Fee. 

· Continue to allocate the amount currently raised for technology to the TRF fund, and retain the current process for allocating those funds across the university.  Roll the $5 TRF for Ecampus into Ecampus tuition.

· Keep the Matriculation Fee in place.

The attached tables show current tuition and fees, the proposed changes, and the impact on students by major.  Let me know if you have questions or would like to discuss the recommendations with the committee.

